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MAY 7, 2023 FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER

5" SUNDAY
OF EASTER

“In my Father’s house

there are many dwelling
places. If there were not,
would | have told you that

| am going to prepare a
place for you?” - Jn 14:2

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass + 2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.

Pastor Pastoral Associate
Fr. Ryan Krueger Deacon Mark Hibbs

MASS SCHEDULE

Weekday Masses Confession
Wednesday | 8:20am Saturday | 3:30pm - 4:00pm
Friday | 8:20am First Friday | 7:50am

Other | By Appointment
Weekend Masses Adoration
Saturday | 4:30pm Saturday's 3:30-4pm

Sunday | 7:30am, 10:30am 1st Thurs. of the Month 7-4pm

Welcome!

It is our mission to continue the work of Jesus
through the building of a vibrant Catholic
Community of Word, Worship and Service.

GET IN TOUCH

920-743-4716 | office@ccparish.net
www.ccparish,net
25 N. Elgin Avenue | Sturgeon Bay, Wl 54235
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Parish Office Hours
Monday - Thursday
8:00am - 4:30pm

Church Building
811 W. Juniper Street
Sturgeon Bay, Wl 54235

Parish OFfi Office Closed
arish Office & 1:30pm - 2:00pm
Mailing Address Friday

25 N. Elgin Avenue
920-743-4716
office@ccparish.net
www.ccparish.net

9:00am - 1:00pm

St. John Bosco School
730 W. Maple Street
920-743-4144

PARISH STAFF

Parish Office (920) 743-4716  office@ccparish.net

Pastor
Fr. Ryan Krueger | Ext. 303 | fr.ryankrueger@yahoo.com

Pastoral Associate
Deacon Mark Hibbs | Ext. 304 | markhibbs@centurytel.net
cell: {920)495-6658

Youth Minister Grades 6-12
Sarah Gavin | Ext. 306 | stgavin25@gmail.com

Business Manager
Tony Klink | Ext. 305 | accounting@ccparish.net

Administrative Coordinator
Tina Lauder-Boucher | Ext. 301 | office@ccparish.net

Parish Council President
Missy Marchant

Finance Council Chair
Randy Nesbhitt

Trustees
Steve LalLuzerne
Matt Fox

Corpus Christi Catholic Church

GOSPEL MEDITATION

May 7, 2023
Fifth Sunday of Easter

If you had to summarize the essential core of the
Christian life, what would it be? Mercy, truth, or love,
perhaps? The readings today suggest another word
which may surprise you. That word is priesthood.

St. Peter says to us, “You are a ‘chosen race, a royal
priesthood...”” To be part of a priesthood is to offer a
particular sacrifice in order for the community to
survive and thrive. Jesus is the great high priest
because he offers the one perfect sacrifice which
heals and perfects the entire human race. Peter the
Apostle wants us to know that all the baptized share
in this priestly ministry. The whole of our lives,
including every detail, is meant to become our
acceptable offering to God.

The baptized exercise this priesthood in many ways,
I'll mention three. At Sunday Mass, in private prayer,
and in daily work. At Mass, we offer the sacrifice of
our lives with that of the priest, who symbolizes
Christ the Priest. In our prayer, a “morning offering”
prayer is a great way to offer up all the joys and
sufferings of the day to come. In our daily work, we
sacrifice our time, comfort, money, and energy to do
good for others. All this gives the deepest possible
meaning to our lives: we share in the priesthood
which saves the world. That’s at the core of our faith.

— Father John Muir
©LPi




Corpus Christi Catholic Church

MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday, May 6|

03:30-04:00pm Adoration & Confessions
04:30pm | People of Corpus Christi
Sunday, May 7| Fifth Sunday of Easter
07:30am | Fr. Jerome Taddy (deceased)
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
10:30am | Rod Schlise (deceased)
Tuesday, May 9| Rosary 10am Church
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
Wednesday, May 10|

07:45am | Rosary

08:20am | Rita & John Schuh {both deceased)
Thursday, May 11}

09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
Friday, May 12|

07:50am | Rosary

08:20am | Dan Herbold {deceased)
Saturday, May 13|

03:30-04:00pm Adoration & Confessions
04:30pm | Gerald Mancheski {deceased)
Sunday, May 14| Sixth Sunday of Easter
07:30am | People of Corpus Christi
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
10:30am | Ruth Potier (deceased)

STEWARDSHIP

For the Week of April 21-27, 2023

Parish SUPPOIt.........cccvceverieeerrcerrerrerersresereenes $4,187.00
ONlING GIVINE.e.viieieirrennitiseeses e srrsen e sraseas $2,689.00
OFEIOMY..c.e et e rees $678.85
TOLAl DEPOSIt......rrrreereeerreersersrnorassssersessses $7,554.85
Budgeted Weekly Expenses.........ccccvvenvvcvnncne $6,698.17
Weekly St. John Bosco School Subsidy.............53,461.54
Weekly Shortage.......cccvvrieicerernrenrensiiescnns (%52,604.86)

*Scrip News: Please use your S-Stop certificates prior to May 20th!
Don't forget to check out other certificates prior to shopping!

GIVE ONLINE! WWW.CCPARISH.NET

Corpus Christi Catholic Parish Support

2022 & 2021 Calendar Year Comparison

Parish Support |Jan. 1-Apr. 27,23 |Jan.1- Apr. 27,22
Support Envelopes| 584,907 $91,315
Loose Collection $15,110 $12,538
Online Giving $20,735 $19,015
Total $120,752 $122,868

Fifth Sunday of Easter,

READINGS FOR THE WEEK

Sunday: Acts 6:1-7/Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 18-19 (22)/1 Pt 2:4-9/Jn
14:1-12

Monday: Acts 14:5-18/Ps 115:1-2, 3-4, 15-16/Jn 14:21-26
Tuesday: Acts 14:19-28/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 21/Jn 14:27-
3la

Wednesday: Acts 15:1-6/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4ab, 4cd-5/Jn 15:1-8
Thursday: Acts 15:7-21/Ps 96:1-2a, 2b-3, 10/Jn 15:9-11
Friday: Acts 15:22-31/Ps 57:8-9, 10 and 12/Jn 15:12-17
Saturday: Acts 16:1-10/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 5/Jn 15:18-21

Next Sunday: Acts 8:5-8, 14-17/Ps 66:1-3, 4-5, 6-7, 16, 20
{1)/1 Pt 3:15-18/Jn 14:15-21

EDGE LIFE TEEN
Middle & High School Religious Educati
and Youth Ministry News
Thank you to those who have already donated to our 2023

mission trip to Texas! Next weekend, we will have students
who are attending the trip speaking at St. Joseph and Ss.

May 7,2023| 3

| Peter and Paul. {See bulletin insert St. Joseph and Ss. Peter
! and Paul folks).

If you missed purchasing stock for the Life Teen mission

' trip (Corpus Christi and Holy Name of Mary), you can still
| donate! You can mail in your donation to Corpus Christi at

25 N. Elgin Ave. All checks are made payable to Corpus
Christi. You can also drop your donation off in the church
basket; please just make sure it says “Life Teen Mission Trip
2023” on the outside.

it's so hard to believe but our very first mission trip since
2019 is NEXT MONTH! While we always appreciate your
financial support, please be praying for ust

Facebook Page: St. Joseph Catholic Parish - Faith
Formation Center. Facebook Page: GENESIS/Tri Parish
Elementary Religious Education Program. These page
include, events, retreats, newsletters, and more.

Liturgy of the Word! Children ages 4 through 3rd grade
are invited to participate at St. Joe's 10am Mass on
Sunday.

Please pray for the 2nd graders making their 1st
Communion on Sunday, May 7th at St. Joe's.

Save the date for Vacation Bible School August 7-11th at
St. Joe's Faith Formation Center 8-11:30am. More

. information to come!
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Almighty God
the gift of your word t

to

Grant that we may I
ride over the obstacle
self-doubt and quilt

lost trust in themselves

PARISH & OTHER NEWS
Easter Candle

Have you checked out our beautiful Easter
candle? Before or after Mass- take a closer
look!

Scrip Volunteer Needed
We are in need of a volunteer to partner with an
experienced volunteer to help balance scrip for an hour
or so weekly. Please contact the parish office.
Rosary
Join us on Tuesday's in the church {;T;gn-ﬂr
at 10am as we pray the Rosary together. ::
Blessings Box

If you or anyone you know are in need of food, please
help yourself. It is located outside of the Duluth church
entrance. Helping our brothers and sistersin need.

g; MAY

How they loved Mary: stories of holy men and women
who can inspire us. Presentation by Fr. Edward Looney
at St. Joe's Faith Formation Center on Thurs. May 11th
6-7:30pm. Contact Laura at St. Joe's to register by 9m
on Wed. May 10th at 743-2062 or email
lhoffman@stjosephsh.com. Refreshments will be
served. B T Do
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PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Needed amount this year is $39,347.00. We received
$36,365.00-only $2,982.00 yet to go! Thank you!

adult Faith F tion P
Recent history bears witness that if adults are not well-
formed in the Faith, the younger generations will lack
formation as well. But with solid and vibrant adutt faith
formation programs, a personal relationship with Christ is
better fostered among parishioners, the Sacraments
begin to take on more relevance in everyday life and the
motivation to share the Good News with those outside
the flock is awakened. From there, the good work of
catechizing children by the local parish is more likely to
be reinforced by well-formed parents. In short, the
benefits are incalculable! Thanks to the Bishop's Appeal,
diocesan staff can provide resources, guest speakers and
curricula to help parishes advance the mission in forming
adults through Christ. Please prayerfully consider making
a gift to the Bishop's Appeal. Mail in your donation, visit
the website at www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give, or
call Tammy toll-free at 877-500-3580 ext. 8123. '
The Lakeshore Singers Concert & Social -

Don't forget to join us on Sun. May 7th at 7pm here at
Corpus Christi Church for The Lakeshore Singers
Concert. They embrace and perform Gospel, Pop Hits,
Latin Motet and Classical music including songs of praise
and adoration. One of their selections, Ave Verum, will be
a world premiere composed by Terrence Niska. Mr. Niska,
a resident of the twin cities in Minnesota, plans to be in
attendance. You will have an opportunity to meet him at
our social, in the social hall, following the concert.

Mass with Bishop Ricken: Sun. May 14th @10:30am.
All are invited on Sunday May 14th for Mass with Bishop
Ricken celebrating Mother's Day and KC's 100 vears!
Don't forget to get a rose for your mother too from the
Door County Right to Life Chapter. T

] - M H ‘:,L.
Next weekend will be their Mother's Day Rose Sale!
Suggested donation $2.00 each. Donations collected will
help protect the lives of those with no voice-not only the
unborn, but the disabled and elderly. Long-stem red
roses will be available after all Masses to help honor your
mother {grandmother, god-mother), or brighten the day
of someone special to you. The Red Rose symbolizes Life
and for generations has been a sign of Love.
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@ & Parish Connection

St. John Bosco School is shaping future leaders by providing academic excellence in a caring
4K-8 Catholic environment where God's gifts are nurtured and where faith is put into action.

St. John Bosco
Catholic School

Volume 11, Issue 10
May 2023

From the Principal

Dear Parishioners,

According to Webster's dictionary
nurture is defined as “the care and
attention given to someone or
something that is growing or
developing.” During the month of
May, our staff, Mothers, First
Communicants and 8" grade graduates
are all especially nurtured.

Throughout the month of May we
honor the Blessed Mother who has the
amazing distinction of nurturing the
Son of God. She exemplifies
uncenditional and sacrificial love, and
sets an example for us to follow.

The second week of May is Staff
Appreciation Week. Our classroom and
related arts teachers, assistants, and
office staff give so much of themselves
to the students at SIB. Every day i see
concrete examples of our students
being nurtured cognitively,
emotionally, and spiritually. In the
past, as | took visitors through the
school, comments were made about
how ‘happy’ the school environment is.
| credit our committed staff for
nurturing this culture of care,
compassion, and support.

We also turn our attention to our
mothers, grandmothers, godmothers,
and friends who are like mothers, who
nurture like no other. The patience,
attention, understanding and love
provided by these wonderful women in
our lives affect heaithy growth and
development that we often can't truly
appreciate until we are much older.

A special mass celebrating the second
graders First Communion and the third
of the seven sacraments they have
received was celebrated last weekend.
When we grow in love for God through
our union with lesus, we also grow in

our love for our fellow man. Our Holy
Communions should produce fruits in
ourselves that we nurture over time:
an increase in neighbarliness, in
compassion, in patience  and
forbearance towards others.

Lastly, our 8™ graders journey with us
is ending soon and it is bittersweet. It
is my hope that the guidance,
nurturing, and care they received here
will provide the solid foundation
needed for a successful high school
passage. | also hope they will cherish
the memories made here at 5t. lohn
Bosco.

Yes, the month of May is filled with
special events and celebrations which
are

reminders of the love that
surrounds us; love of family,
love of our school, love of

@“ community, love of our
God.
@

Blessings,

Mas. Dasslen
Rice Bowl! Coflection

St. John Bosco School collected
$315.76 for Operation Rice Bowl. Of
that total, $210.75 was collected by 4th
grade alone!

Registration for 2023-2024

We are now accepting registrations for
the 2023-2024 school year.
Registration forms for grades 4K-8 are
available at the school and parish
offices. Spread the good news about St.
John Bosco!

Please join us for St. John Bosco’s 10t
Annual Golf Outing, on Monday,
August 7, 2023, at the Horseshoe Bay
Golf Course. Preregistration is needed.
For more information about the event,
check out our website at
https:/{ijohnboscoschool.org or
contact the school office at (920) 743-
4144,

$1B Class of 2019

Congratulations to SIB’s alumni class of
2019! Of our 8 graduates that year, 4 of
the students are graduating with high
honors from high school this year:
Greta Fogarty and Jackson Fogarty
from Notre Dame Academy, Bethany
Paye from Southern Door, and Collette
Ullman from Sturgeon Bay. We are so
proud of these students! A solid
foundation in a strong Catholic School
Education cannot be beat! Continued
success with your future endeavors!
Make us proud!

Running Club

We have over 65
students participating
in our Running Club
this year! Come cheer
on our team as they
run the Cellcom Green
Bay Marathon on May
21, Look for our Bosco green shirts!
Thanks to Mr. Orns, the staff and
parents who volunteered their time in
preparing our students for the run!

The class of 2024 is offering $25.00
gift certificates to Sully’s Greenhouse
and Farm Stand located just south of
Sturgeon Bay on County Road C.
Contact the school office at 920-743-
4144 if interested in purchasing.
There will be a wide variety of
hanging baskets, flower
arrangements and succulent pots, as
well as individual plants to create
your own pot or garden. Mother's
Day is coming soon, and flowers
make great gifts! Last day to
purchase certificates is May 12"

Students at SIB are doing an alphabet
countdown to the end of school. The
countdown began April 19*. Some of
the themes are D-Disney Day, K-
Kindness Day, and R-Rainbow Day.




Daffodils for Mrs. Dassler Day

Students recently
brought Mrs.
Dassler daffodils
on “D" Day! Thank
you for all you do
for our school, Mrs. Dassler!

Henschel Farm Field Trip

Our third and fourth graders visited
Henschel's
farm and
Sawmill at
the end of
March!
Qur
students
were able to see how maple syrup is
made, toured their sawmill, and visited
the farm animals. !ce cream served

with

maple

syrup was

a real

treat!

Thanks to

Mike and Jamie Henschel for a

wonderful field trip experience!

First Holy Cormmunion

It is First Communion time!
Congratulations to the second graders
in our school and parishes. St. John
Bosco students celebrated this past
weekend at the 10:30am Mass at
Corpus Christi, students at Holy Name
of Mary celebrated at their 9:00am
Mass, and this weekend students from
St. Peter and Paul, St. Joseph, and
Corpus Christi parishes will be
celebrating at the 10:00am Mass at St.
Joseph. Please keep all the first
communicants in your prayers. May
they celebrate their friendship with
Jesus. May they have joy discovering
God hidden everywhere and may they
remember to thank God often for the
gift of life.

Volunteer Appreciation Mass

SIB are grateful for their volunteers!
We celebrated our school volunteers at
the school Mass on April 19'™.
Volunteers received a packet of flower
seeds in appreciation for all they do for
our school.

Jimmy John Fundraiser Success!

Thanks for supporting the Class of
2024's Jimmy John Fundraiser on April
12%! Funds will go towards their
Washington DC Trip next spring.

Come enjoy St. John Bosco’s Spring
Concert on Wednesday, May 17t. The
event will begin at 6:00pm in the 5JB
gym. Cur students, and Mrs. Amy Bero
and Mrs, Laurie Karnopp, the music
teachers, have been very busy
preparing for this end of the year
concert! You won'’t be disappointed!

First Grade Rain Forest

The students in our first grade have

i been learning about
| the Rain Forest and
| all the animals that

live there. They
have created a
model of the rain
forest in their
classroom! Each student made a
display and created a PowerPoint
presentation on fun facts about an
animal of their choice. Parents were
invited to their presentations this past
Friday. Great job First Graders!

4" Grade Tundra Tales Reading Challenge

The 4t graders
recently
completed the
Green Bay
Tundra
Tales Reading Challenge. After reading
480 minutes, they were rewarded with
certificates and free passes to the
Packer Hall of Fame. Super work, 4
graders!
As a reward for selling 400 Gala Raffle
Tickets the SJB students and staff will
be enjoying a spring tailgate
gathering on Friday, May 12,

SJB Parish Connection

avpy

Good Byes at 518
As the 2022-2023 school year comes to
a close, we want to say a fond farewell
to some of our incredible staff
mermnbers! We wish them the very best
in their new adventures!

¢ Amy Bero — 5-8 Music/Band

Mike Bero — 5-8 Science

Helen & Arnie Berto — Cleaning
Vickie Dassler — Principal

Tahna Evers — 5-8 Spanish

Brian Fogarty - School Mass
Pianist

Amie Grim — PM Admin. Assistant
Laurie Karnopp - 4K-4 Music
Natalie Marchant — 5-8 Religion
Ashley Schultz — Grade 2

Easter Baskets for Anna’s House

Grades 5K-4'" made Easter baskets for
the residents at Anna's ;
House. They were filled
with candy and delivered
to the residents on April
6. We hope it
brightened their day!

Eighth Grade Class Trip

Our Eighth-grade students, along with
Mrs. Glasheen and Mr. Orns departed
for Washington DC early this past
Monday morning. Students spent all

week in DC visiting numerous
monuments and historical sites.
Students  participated in  many

fundraisers to pay for their class trip.
Students will return to class on
Monday, May 8%. Graduation is

scheduled for Saturday, May 20 at the
4:30pm Mass at Corpus Christi.

AMVETS Coloring Contest Winners

St. John Bosco had three first grade
winners in -
the AMVETS
flag coloring
contest. Mr.
Robert
Gamble
presented
the students L .
with their certificates at the Children’s
Mass on April 26™. Congratulations to
Katherine who took first place, Kailey
who took second, and Colby who took
third place. Qur first-place winner’s
flag will now be sent to the State level.

..



St. John Bosco School
Class of 2024 Fundraiser

Because of the success from last year’s spring greenhouse sale at Sully’s Produce, the current 7% grade
class will be offering certificates to use at their greenhouse and produce stand again this year, The
profits from the gift certificates will be going towards the 2024 Class Trip to Washington DC.

We are offering a $25 certificate that you can use at their greenhouse or farm stand on County C to pick
out your own flowers or plants. There will be beautiful flower arrangements in pots or hanging baskets,
as well as pots of succulents. You may also choose from individual plants to create your own pot or to
fill your flower beds.

Remember that Mother’s Day is May 14" — a lot of moms and grandmas love flowers!

The certificates will be good only at the Sully’s Produce greenhouse and market stand located at 7054
County Hwy C. The certificates must be used by June 15, 2023. We will be selling the certificates
through May 12th.

Please send payment to the school office, with checks made payable to St. John Bosco School.
Certificates that have been purchased will be sent home in an envelope with your child.

The 7** grade class thanks you for your support!

If you have any questions, please contact Sara Paye at 920-495-7702 or payes2counsel @yahoo.com.

***Return this portion with payment. Please make checks payable to St. John Bosco School***

St. John Bosco 7* Grade Sully’s Produce Certificate Fundraiser — Please Return by May 12th

Number of certificates desired: x$25each=%

Address:

Best contact number or email: __




